SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING CITY OF CROSSLAKE TUESDAY, MARCH 8, 2022 10:00 A.M. – CITY HALL

The Crosslake City Council held a Special Meeting on Tuesday, March 8, 2022. The following Council Members were present: Mayor Dave Nevin, Aaron Herzog, and Marcia Seibert-Volz. John Andrews attended via Zoom because he was in California and Dave Schrupp attended via Zoom because he was in Florida. Also present were City Administrator Mike Lyonais, City Clerk Char Nelson, Police Chief Erik Lee, Public Works Director Ted Strand, Park Director TJ Graumann, Labor Attorney Jessica Durbin and AFSCME Labor Union Representative Troy Bauch. There were six people in the audience.

- 1. Dave Nevin called the meeting to order at 10:00 A.M.
- 2. TJ Graumann asked that the Council to consider reclassifying Park Maintenance Worker Josh Runksmeier as Heavy Equipment Operator. Mr. Graumann stated that Mr. Runksmeier has been a dedicated and valuable employee and believes his skills will benefit both the Public Works and Park Departments in the future. Ted Strand stated that Terry Kinkaid used to hold this position a few years ago and it worked well to have him available to drive heavy equipment when needed. MOTION 03SP1-01-22 WAS MADE BY AARON HERZOG AND SECONDED BY**MARCIA** SEIBERT-VOLZ TO **APPROVE** THE RECLASSIFICATION FOR JOSH RUNKSMEIER FROM PARK MAINTENANCE WORKER (STEP 8 \$19.16) TO HEAVY EQUIPMENT OPERATOR (STEP 6 \$22,99). ROLL CALL VOTE WAS TAKEN AND MOTION CARRIED WITH ALL AYES.
- 3. Police Chief Erik Lee reported that the Public Safety Commission reviewed the early and overnight parking that takes place at Andy's parking lot days before the St. Patrick's Day parade. Chief Lee stated that people start parking cars in the area earlier each year. Last year the City set up barricades 20 feet back from the curb and parade attendees pushed them to the curb. A discussion ensued regarding how to control the issue and how and when to regulate the parking. MOTION 03SP1-02-22 WAS MADE BY AARON HERZOG AND SECONDED BY JOHN ANDREWS TO DIRECT STAFF TO PUT SIGNAGE AT ANDY'S PARKING LOT STATING "NO OVERNIGHT PARKING OR VEHICLE WILL BE TOWED" STARTING 3/12/22 AND TO PLACE BARRICADES 30' BACK FROM THE CURB LINE TO PREVENT PARKING AROUND THE EDGES OF THE PARKING LOT. ROLL CALL VOTE WAS TAKEN AND MOTION CARRIED WITH ALL AYES.
- 4. The Council continued meeting in closed/open session with AFSCME Labor Union at 10:20 A.M.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charlene Nelson City Clerk